MINUTES OF THE SPARTA PUBLIC LIBRARY BOARD OF TRUSTEES


January 4, 2010
The regularly scheduled meeting of the Sparta Public Library Board of Trustees was called to order by President Domenica McDonald on January 4, 2010 in the main study area.

Members present:






Absent:


Don Adams


Domenica McDonald

Helen Menke


Anne Bourner

Darlene Prest



Richard Cavalier

Fran Vallo


Mary Ann Clendenin





Steven Gerlach

Cristy Stupegia, Librarian

The minutes of the December 7, 2009 meeting were reviewed.  It was moved by Richard Cavalier and seconded by Steven Gerlach to approve the minutes.  Motion carried unanimously.

Correspondence-Thank you notes were read from Richard Cavalier and Cristy Stupegia.

Treasurer’s Report

It was moved by Steve Gerlach and seconded by Anne Bourner to accept the Treasurer’s Report.  Motion carried unanimously.  It was moved by Richard Cavalier and seconded by Don Adams to pay all bills and any other outstanding bills due before the next board meeting.  Motion carried unanimously.

Librarian’s Report-Cristy Stupegia

A.  Cristy noted that we received the Gates Online Opportunity Grant funds.  The Friends of the Library are to match funds in the amount of $1,900.  Thanks to this fund, we will be purchasing two new desk top computers and one new lap top computer for use within the confines of the library.
B. Regarding the furnace:  The City is purchasing and installing a new heating unit.  It is supposed to be installed January 18.

C. Cristy reported on staffing hours.  A discussion regarding Friday shortened hours for the purpose of savings hours followed.  No action was taken.  

D. Cristy hopes to have personnel evaluations prepared by the February meeting.

E. Cristy reported on the Shawnee Library’s fee schedule for labor to work on computers.  It was moved by Anne Bourner and seconded by Richard Cavalier to pay the $1300 from general funds and $900 from PNG funds to cover our 22 computers with Lazerware.  Motion carried unanimously. 
F. At 7:45 p.m. it was moved by Anne Bourner and seconded by Richard Cavalier to go into closed session.

At 7:46 p.m. it was moved by Fran Vallo and seconded by Anne Bourner to return to an open meeting.  Motion carried unanimously.
It was moved by Steve Gerlach and seconded by Fran Vallo to keep the closed meeting minutes closed.  Motion carried unanimously.

G. Cristy informed the board that, effective January 1, 2010 according to Illinois State Law, each public body is required to have a Freedom of Information Officer as well as an Open Meetings Officer.  Cristy has attended the initial training and can become “certified” by taking online training provided by the Illinois Attorney General’s office.
H.  Cristy reviewed the upcoming calendar of events with the board.

It was moved by Anne Bourner and seconded by Fran Vallo to accept the Librarian’s Report.  Motion carried unanimously.

Old Business


Cristy reported on the meeting with Erline Cane regarding an agreement for cleaning.  She felt that the meeting went very well.

New Business


Steve Gerlach asked questions of Cristy regarding budgeting items for future planning.

It was moved by Richard Cavalier and seconded by Anne Bourner to adjourn.  Motion carried unanimously.

Respectfully submitted,

Mary Ann Clendenin

Secretary, Board of Trustees
